# Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, October 28, 2014

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

## **Public Participation:**

## Minutes of the October 14, 2014 Meeting:

Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the October 14, 2014 Selectmen's Meeting. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

# Memo/Building Inspector/8 Eastside Road:

The Board reviewed an email from the building inspector regarding 8 Eastside Road. No action was taken and discussion was tabled for additional information.

# Review Email/Town Attorney:

The Board reviewed an email from the town attorney relating to the procedure to accept and establish trust funds in the town. No action was taken and discussion was tabled.

# Application/Cascade Park/Joshua Groleau & Brie Dorgey:

The Board reviewed an application from Joshua Groleau & Brie Dorgey to use Cascade Park on October 31, 2015 for a wedding ceremony. Joel motioned to approve this application. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

#### **Old Business:**

The Board reviewed a finalized RFP for engineering service proposals for the replacement of existing main waterlines. Gil motioned to accept the RFP as presented. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

#### **New Business:**

Signed Checks.

Bill Mellett informed Joel that the fire hydrant on the Lincoln border, near White Mountain Attractions, wasn't working. Steve informed Joel that the hydrant was just flushed today and was working properly.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 7:00 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

December 2, 2014

R. G. Rand